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Dear East Hoathly Families,  

 

It was lovely to see so many families in school on Thursday to see the children’s learning. 

The children loved looking at the comments on Friday and sharing what parents had to 

say about their learning. 

 

Over the last few weeks we have been reflecting on working as a community and ensuring 

our links with the wider community continue. We have set up a display that combines our 

values and vision with the Church. On Mondays at collective worship, we discuss the ‘Big 

Question’ children have been reflecting on during the week. Fr James and I are          

committed to strengthening our Church – School partnership. 

 

 Easter is fast approaching us – we would like to celebrate the Christian festival with 

families. On Thursday 21st we will be conducting an Easter Bonnet competition followed 

by an Easter Bonnet Parade around the village (parents welcome to join us) at 1.15pm.       

Followed by an Easter Fun Run on the Field (weather permitting) details to follow. 

 

The week commencing 25th March the Children will take part in an Easter Garden          

reflection, an Egg rolling competition and our Easter Service (details to follow). 

 

Mrs Briley  



 

 

 

 

Thank you to all the parents who have been so supportive with moving to meals being 

ordered on ParentPay.  We have seen a dramatic reduction in food waste since this 

has been introduced  and a much smoother and settled start to learning in the     

mornings!  

Please ensure meals are ordered by 8.30am at the latest.  

Please see the link below for a guide on booking meals.  

Click here for a ParentPay guide on booking meals  

 

If you have any queries please contact the School Office.  

Key Dates  

March 2024 

5/3 - Parents Evening  

7/3 - Parents Evening  

7/3 - World Book Day  

25/3 - FGB Meeting 

Letters Home  

Hedgehogs - Visiting Lydfords   

Foxes - Film Permission   

Owls - Film Permission  

 

 

 

Term 4 Forest School Dates  

Please see below for Term 4 session dates: 

6th March - Foxes 

13th March - Owls 

20th March - Squirrels 

 

Please come into school in Forest School kit on these days and bring in school uniform 

to get changed into afterwards.  

https://parent-support.parentpaygroup.com/hc/en-gb/articles/4416633012625-How-to-book-meals-and-events#how-to-book-meals-and-events-0-0


 

Allergy Reminder  
 Please can we remind all families, including our nursery families that we have         

children with severe allergies so therefore nuts and kiwi products should not be    

included in packed lunches.  

 

    

Attendance  
Thank you to everyone for making the effort to be on time for the start of the 

school day. 

Pupils are required to arrive at school and enter their classroom between 8:40 and 

8:50am. Any child arriving after 8:50am will need to be signed in via the office by 

their parent/carer. A reason for the late arrival will be required. 

Why is my child late at 8.55 when registers are not taken until 9.00am? 

Whilst your child is not late for the register between 8.50 – 9.00, they are late      

arriving to school. 

This 10 minute window of time is crucial for teaching staff to take the register and 

share expectations of the day with their pupils. This includes the daily timetable and 

any changes to the day. It offers a small buffer of time after arrival to ensure that 

pupils transition into the school day, are settled, calm and ready to learn from 9.00. 

Pupils, particularly with SEND and/or vulnerable groups can find it challenging      

walking into a classroom late. We want to make the start of every day the day as 

calm as possible.  Registers close at 9:00am. Any child arriving after the closure of 

the registers will be marked as absent.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

MHST Workshop  
MHST practitioner Lucy will be running a workshop for parents to support                    

children with: 

Sleep, Food & Mood  

on Wednesday 13th March at 9am 

at Park Mead Primary 

Fundraising Update  

Please be aware that as the FPTA is no longer active our Easy Fundraising account 

has closed. A big thank you to everyone who has used and supported us                   

through this site in the past! The clothes donation bin located in the playground     

entrance will continue to be available and raise funds for the school.  

Open Mornings  

We will be holding some Open Mornings for our existing parents/carers to take a 

look around our school and see the wonderful learning your children                        

experience each day.  

 

These tours will be in small groups so that the children are not overwhelmed and 

gives everyone the opportunity to fully engage in the tour.  

 

The dates will be available for you to sign up to at parents evening or ring the office 

to book in. The dates are:  

Monday 11th at 9.00am 

Thursday 14th at 9.00am 

Thursday 21st at 9.00am 

Monday 25th at 9.00am 

If the demand is high, there will more dates available in Term 5.  



 

Easter  

On Wednesday 27th March we will be holding an egg rolling competition. We would 

like all children to bring in a decorated hard boiled egg.    

 

 



 

 

 

 

https://www.openforparents.org.uk/  

 

 

 

 The Online Safety Bill is a new set of laws to protect people online. The laws will 

make social media companies more responsible for the safety of their platforms. 

The Government have created a guide to the new laws detailing how the laws will 

protect children and adults. For example, the new laws mean social media        

companies will have to show how they are enforcing age limits. See more 

at https://www.gov.uk/guidance/a-guide-to-the-online-safety-bill 

 

 Internet Matters have teamed up with Sony Interactive Entertainment to create 

a quiz that is useful to find out about the safety options available on a 

Playstation. See https://www.internetmatters.org/press-start-for-Playstation-

safety/ 

 

 Parent Zone understands that talking about life online with a young person who 

has speech, language, and communication needs (SLCN) makes it difficult, so they 

have created a selection of visual and spoken resources to help you. You can find 

out more here https://parentzone.org.uk/TalkTech 

NSPCC: Speak Out Stay Safe one 

Undressed - London Grid for Learning 

The London Grid for Learning has produced The Undressed Song to support younger 

children with safe online behaviour. The song, along with teaching resources, can 

be accessed here. 

Safeguarding Guidance  

https://www.openforparents.org.uk/
https://www.gov.uk/gidance/a-guide-to-the-online-safety-bill
https://www.internetmatters.org/press-start-for-Playstation-safety/
https://www.internetmatters.org/press-start-for-Playstation-safety/
https://parentzone.org.uk/TalkTeach
https://undressed.lgfl.net/


 

Attendance  

The Pioneer Federation goal is an average attendance rate of 97%, recognising that 

each school day provides opportunities for learning, as well as social and emotional 

development. It is noticeable when students miss school as it impacts on their          

progress. Attendance for this week is:  

Whole school: 94.7% 

Year: 94.9%  

Hedgehogs: 88% Squirrels: 99.2% 

Foxes: 94.1% Owls: 93.2%  

Well done Squirrels Class! 

Less than 94.9% - Red  

95 to 96.4% - Amber 

96.5 to 99.9% - Green   

100% - Gold 

Celebration Assembly  

On Friday 23rd February these children received a values certificate:  

Hedgehogs - Marty  

Squirrels - Henry T & Hugo 

Foxes - Jake & Koko 

Owls - Lily & Grace  

These children received a values certificate on Friday 1st March:  

Squirrels - Edith & Indie  

Foxes - Chloe & Annabelle  

Owls - Delilah S & Ashton 

 

 



 

Father James Visit  

On Tuesday, we had a lovely visit from Father James. He came into each class to talk 

with the children and share thoughts about lent and how we can endure our                      

temptations. The children in Squirrels class talked about their own temptations!  



 

News from Nursery  

We found a bumblebee in the garden which was struggling to fly - the               

children found the bumblebee a flower to eat and then put it in the bug               

hotel to protect it from the wind. 

 

We have also been practicing number 6 this week where they have found 

numbers before and after and how to make the number 6! 



 

News from Hedgehogs Class 

This week we had an unexpected visitor in our home corner! They made an awful mess 

and we had to become police detectives to figure out what happened and who we 

thought we did it. We wrote crime reports practicing our skills of writing sentences. 

The next day, we received a letter from the Three bears, who told us that Goldilocks 

had broken into their cottage, breaking a chair and eating their porridge! We made 

'Wanted!' posters to help find Goldilocks, then wrote questions we wanted to ask her 

about the break in!   



  

News from Squirrels Class 

In Music this week, Squirrels have been learning about body percussion and 

how they can use their body parts to make music. They created their own       

sequence of movements using clapping, stamping and clicking.                                 

They then performed these for the others in their class. 

Thank you Miss Goymer! 

Squirrels are very sad that this week is Miss Goymer’s last week with us as she is going 

back to university to finish her studying. She has been so supportive with our learning 

and helping us to grow. She has worked so hard in her time teacher training with us 

and we look forward to seeing what an amazing teacher you become! Good luck in the 

next part of your teacher training Miss Goymer! 



 

News from Foxes Class 

Foxes have had a great start to Term 3 with a lot of enthusiasm for our new topic 

about the Romans! In history, they have been recapping the timeline and how Romans 

fit in with the rest of British history. They have also written some incredibly 

thoughtful and descriptive diary entries about an escape from the eruption of Mount 

Vesuvius.  

In science this week, the children dissected a daffodil to learn the parts of the 

plants' reproductive system. They were very careful with each part and were amazed 

at the size of the ovules and how such a tiny seed can create a flower! They were also 

a little bit horrified at the thought of how animals' droppings can assist seed             

dispersal..! 



 

News from Owls Class 

Owls have returned after their half term holiday with an excellent attitude to      

learning! We kicked off the term looking at Benjamin Zephaniah's poem, 'The British', 

and even wrote our own poems based on this. Using our home research, we have spent 

this week writing biographies. World Book Day is fast approaching next week - we 

can't wait to show off our costumes!  
 

In science lessons, we've been exploring electricity and this week saw us investigating 

what happens when we add more batteries to a circuit.  
 

Thank you to those parents who were able to come along to look at books on Thursday; 

I look forward to catching up with many of you next week at parents' evening. 



 
 
 
 

 

Hedgehogs Forest School—Wednesday 21st February 2024 

 

Hedgehogs got themselves all wrapped up for a soggy morning at forest school. We started 

today by learning a game called ‘bat & moth’. The class stood in a circle making our cave, 

with two children in the middle one bat and one moth. The bat was then blindfolded and 

had to listen hard to catch the moth that was making a little sound doing its best not to 

get caught.  

 

We set off for the shed to find everything that we needed to light a fire. We talked 

about the ‘crack’ sound that a stick makes when it is dead and how this is perfect for     

burning on our fire. The class filled up a box of fire wood and worked together to carry it 

over to the fire circle. We sat and talked through how to be safe around the fire, how to 

shout ‘red dragon’ if someone walks into the fire circle without being invited.  

 

A few members of the class helped to lay the fire, larger sticks at the bottom working up 

to smaller sticks at the top. They then had a go at using a flint and steal to strike a piece 

of cotton wool; they found this a little tricky. Once the fire was going we placed some    

popcorn kernels in two sieves and held it over the fire, listening for the pop sound to start. 

As it started to pop the class said, “I can see white bits” and “its jumping”. Once it was all 

popped we sprinkled it with sugar then it was enjoyed by the whole class.      

There were six bird teddies that joined us at forest school today, they were all hiding 

waiting for the children to find them. Once they had all been found we talked about what 

each bird was, we had a Robin, Blackbird, Jay, Blue Tit, Goldfinch and Green Woodpecker. 

We then took it in turns to squeeze our birds to listen to the different song that each 

bird makes. Some children then chose to make nests for the birds, using dry grass and 

sticks to create their nest in a tree. 

We finished the session back in the classroom decorating our own paper birds that were 

then pushed onto the end of a stick so that it could be flown around the class.  



 
 



 
 
 
 
 

Nursery Forest School - Wednesday 28th February 2024 
 

We continued with our bird theme at forest school today. The class set off onto the 

school grounds looking for eight little bird teddies that were hiding around forest school. 

Once they were all found we listened to the bird sounds that each teddy made, talking 

about what each bird the teddy was.   

 

Sitting as a group around the fire circle we went through some of the rules that are there 

to keep us safe when we have fire. They learnt how you must never go in the fire circle      

unless invited by an adult, also that they can shout ‘red dragon’ to anyone that walks         

uninvited into the circle.  

 

A few children stayed in the circle and helped to get the fire ready for lighting. They 

started by placing some larger sticks of the ground and working their way up to smaller 

sticks, then placing some dry oak shavings on top. Using a flint and steel they had a go at 

striking a piece of cotton wool that once lit would be added to the fire. They found this a 

little tricky but with some help it was soon lit and added to our fire. When the fire was 

ready the children added popcorn kernels to a sieve that was then placed over the fire, 

when asked what would happen they said “it will go pop, pop”. When it was ready we added 

some sugar and the class all enjoyed a handful or two of popcorn.      

 

Other children chose to gather some dry grass and twigs to create a big bird nest for all 

the bird teddies that had joined us at forest school. Using pens they decorated some 

stones to use as eggs, it looked very sweet all the birds huddled in a nest together.    

We finished today’s session with a game of bat and moth. The children all held hands to 

create the cave. Two children were chosen to go in the middle, one as the bat and one as 

the moth. The bat was blindfolded “it’s gone all dark” listening for the moths squeak,       

trying their best to catch them as the moth ran away around the cave.    
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March 2024 

5/3 - Parents Evening  

7/3 - Parents Evening  

7/3 - World Book Day  

25/3 - FGB Meeting 

28/3 - End of term 4  

April 2024  

15/4 - Term 5 starts  

May 2024  

6/5 - Bank Holiday 

13/5—KS2 SATS  

19/5 - Family Fun Run  

21/5 - FGB Meeting  

24/5 - End of term 5  

27/5 - Bank Holiday  

June 2024  

3/6 - INSET Day  

4/6 - Term 6 starts  

24/6 - Sports Day  

4/6 - Term 6 starts  

July 2024 

22/7 - Leavers Service/ End of term 6  

23/7 - INSET day   

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


